
Town of Evergreen 
March 11, 2024 Regular Town Board Meeting 

 
The March 22, 2024 Regular Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Tim 
Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said.  The 
meeting was properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 
 
Those in attendance were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Julie Kessler, Gabe Deans, 
Larry Bascombe, Lauire Skayer, Brad Kildow, Steve Sutter and Brian and Mavis Melton.   
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the agenda.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the minutes of the February 12, 2024 Regular Town 
Board Meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk’s Report:  Clerk Kessler reported that we had 140 voters for the primary election which was more 
than we had ballots so we had to get a few paper ballots from the school.  She also sent out letter for 
the brushing, she is starting to get ready for the April election and will be training election inspectors.  
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Smith gave her monthly report and answered any questions.  Motion by 
Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Road Reports:  Gabe reported that the brushing with the prisoners completed Dock Lake Road and 
moved to Tower Hill Road, sanded once and filled potholes.  Chair Kessler stated that road bans are 
expected to go off on March 18th and he will work on bids for crack filing, chip sealing and painting.   
 
Ordinance for Land Division Application and Fee:   The Clerk had a draft application for review.  Chair 
Kessler asked for any changes and would like to see a $50 fee for this.  Motion by Scalzo, second by 
Wallace, to approve the application and add the $50 fee to our Resolution of Fees.  Motion Carried 
 
Correspondence:  Chair Kessler read a letter from Jim Dienstl that the Snowmobile/Atv Club has a 
surplus of ATV signs that we can get it we contact them.   
 
Brian Melton gave a County Board Supervisors Report on the committee he is on and so did Tim Kessler 
for the committees he is on.   
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 
     


